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PROCEEDINGS
ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE JAMES

PORTERFIELD: Good afternoon. I am administrative law

‘judge James D. Porterfield, the gresiding officer

assigned by the Office o¢f Adninistrative Law Judge

from the Pennsylvania Publiic Utility Commission to

hear the matter now captivned after consvlidation,
Karen Gauden, Donald A. Barnon, and'Kevln Povich
versus Comcast Phone of Pennsylvania, LLQ, at Docket
C-20030938, C-20030986, and Docket C-20031022.

It peing now April 22, 2004, now shortly

‘after one p.m., 1t is the date and time set pursuant

to the Notice to the parties most recently dated
February 17, 2004, for the initial telephone
evidentiary hearing in the foregoing captioned matter.
| The subject complaints, Gauden and Barnot
complaints were filed on August -- striké that. The
Gauden Complaint was filed August sﬁn, 2003 and the

Barnot and Povich Complaints were filed on August Bth;

2003 against Comcast Phone of Pennsylvania. Each

complainant asks to remain a subscriber or to again

becore a subscriber to Conmcast Services rather than
having service furnished to them by Bentleyville
Phone Company. Comcast fiied a timely Response and

ansver to the complaint. I am not goling to repeat
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‘Comcast’s Answer, but basically I think if I can

paraphrase it, Comcast’s successor to AT & T
inadvertently included or provided service,’solicited
and provided service er:same pericd of time to the
complainants and discovered that it was not aUthorized
by the Public Utility Commission to continue to offer
service, and made certain offers of accommodation to
return the cdmplainants to the Bentieyvillé‘Telephone
Company’s éervice. - After a motion by Comcast’s
counsel on December 10th, 2003 to ccnéélidate the
three Complaints for a hearing in thé decision, an
Interim Order was issued on Décember 26th, 2003
consolidating the individual Complaints for hearing
and decision. Ard I would note this morning or this

afternoon -- I have hearings so rarely in the

afternoon, it is always morning -- that Karen Gauden

has entered her appearance in her own behalf, and
Donald A. Barnﬁ:, his appearance in his own’behalf e
strike that -- Linda Barhot, hiis spduse‘appareﬁtly has
entered an appearance on Donald A. Barnot’s benalf
and Kevin Povich, an appearanCe'on his own wbehalf, énd
Alan Kohler, Esq. has entered his appearance on behalf

of Conmcast Phone of Pennsylvania. Shaun Sparks,

“Esquire is monitoring the proceeding on behalf of the

office of Consumer Advocate apparently at the request
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of Kevin Povich and without obijecticn from Mr. Kohler.

The other remaining housekeeping is that
Comcast did file a prehearing memorandum on Rpril
19th, 2004.

Okay. At this time I would like to
administer the oatn or affirmation to the complainants
that wish to testify and also Mr. Kcehler has a
prospective witness, Michael Gross;- It we,could
administer the oath or affirm&tibn’in mass at this
time, I would appreéiaté it. Please ralse your right
hand. (Witnesses were sworn in.)

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: lﬁimaybe Miss Gauden
or Mr. Barnot, or Mr. Povich, if you can kind of
select a lead; is there somebody that would like to go
faiwar& to describe the ccmplaints;becausa they are
virtually identical? o

MR. POVICH: If Linda or Karen don’t mind,
I would like to.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Go ahead, Mr. Povich.

MR. POVICH: Judge, I think the best way
to address this is if I could start at the beginning.

| JUDGE POKTERFIELD: Sure. Tnat's a good
place to start.
KEVIN POVICH

having been duly sworn, testified under ocath as
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follows:
DIRECT TESTIMONRY
MR, POVICH: Well, the residents here at

this particular portion of Charleroi, Fallowfield

- Township, has always been subjected to the phone

service of the Bentleyville Phone Company, the small
portion that overiaps that is available to Fallowfield
Township. And for you to get a perspective 6f what is
going on here, we are all residents of the Charleroi
area community. We are tax payers in that community
and our children go to school in that cammuhity.
Unfortunately, for to us nake anyykhat would be local
calls for anybody else in the cormunity, it is long
distance for us. It is very disturing for people such
as us to have to make long distance phone calls to
local people in the sanme community, espécially if you
are raising children and you have to reprimand them to
get off the phone, and they can’t talk to the kids
they go to school with on the phcne.

So, in the past, they tried to approach it in

different ways. Bell Telephone was the serv.ce

provider out here. Bell Telphone was the influence.

They tried to kKeep Bell Telephone out here. “The

- problem was, the argument was that they couldn’t go

over their phone lines. That was the argument back
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then. Now things have changed. Before you know it,

AT & T' was out here. At one time I was going to

upgrade my cable service to my T V, and when doing =o,

there was the argument that we can cet the phone
service now. By the way, this will contradict the
statements made by Mr. Kohler here in his response to
the PUC. At that time, when the A T & T service was
provided to us, naturally we jumped on it because ve
got tired of paying the long distance phone calls, bu£
in doing so, I challenged A 7T & T. i talkedkto a Mr.
Bell, whose namé I can‘t forgeﬁ becausé of Bell
Telephone. I thought that was kind of‘funhy, But
anyhow, T approached him about that, are you sure you
can provide service to us. If you go on the AT & T
web page and punch in 56 Florence Drive, which is ny
address, it says the phone service is not available to
me. But if you type in 55 Florerce Drive, which is
Linda and Donal& Barnot‘s address; it says the phdne
service is available, and so something is wrong.

But I brought it to their attention at that time that
there could be a problen here. VFr. Bell salid he WOuid
investigate this. In doing this, that delayed my
hookup. I brought it to their attention so as far as

them eroneously and inadvertently accepting us, that

is not true, because they did check into the matter. A
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few days latér Mr. Béll called me back and told me it
was cleared through the PUC that they can come here
and hook us up, the reasen being, they are not going
over the Bentieyville phone llhe,rthey are going
through cable. That was the statement that the man
maae to me. I said fine. Then we have been hooked up
and we jaiﬁad the service then like the rest of the
people in the Mon valley making the local calls like
it should be.

Now, unfortunately, on July 22, 206013, wWwe get a
letter from Comcast along with Karen Gauden and
Barnots that we had to be'discqnnected and the reason
being that we weren’t supposéd‘ta be in the
Bentleyville territory. HNow all of a sudden, it
didn’t kecome the phone line, it became the geographie
territory. Now, what really disturbed me is when I anm
in nmy home making a cell phone call, i am in their
territory. But nopody has anything to say about that.
But yet, if I receive a call through my cable, there

is a problem. That is another issue that I think needs

to be looked at.

So any how, with that being said, that is
what we went through with the informal complaint
procedure with the PUC. And now it has prought us up

to this date. The only other thing that we have a
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problemn with is that we didn‘t do anything wrong here.
We did not falsify any informatiocn. We did’wbat we
were supposed to do according to Concast, according to
AT & T, and they made ﬁhe mistake. We didn‘t nake
the mistake. As far as T am concerned inkthis point
in time, this hearing shouldn’t be between us three
and Comcast, it should be between Comcast and
Bentleyville Telephone Compény. They_made the
mistake. TIf there is reétitutian te be paid, we
shouldn’t be penalized for the mistake they ma&e. ‘1 
can’t go back to the service that I had before. i
think I can speak on the other par;iés’ behalf. We
live paycheck to paychack. This is a step backwards.

I can’t go back calling people‘iﬁ my locality lbng
distance. My budget, of course what I am paying now,
now they want to pull the rug out from under us and go
back to high paying bills. I‘can’t da that. That is
out of the guestion. So as far as we going back to
Bentleyville, that doesn’t even exist. So at this
point here, I just kind of think, and it is kind of
obvious too, that the letters that we got in the past
From Comcast stating we needed to go baék to
Beﬁtleyville and they were going td offer three months
-~ they were going to pay a lot of things up front and

help us in this transitien. I think that was
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Comcast’s way of Sweeping us under the rug, hoping
that we would have bouyght into this and switch over to
Bentleyville, because they know they are responsible
for the misﬁakes that they made to Bentleyville Phone

Company. If there is some kind of thing here or act

that is in violation, they violated it, we'didn’t, and

I don’t feel we should be penalized Lor that.

I spoke to cother pebple pertainiﬁg to this matter
and I think it is pretty cbvious thatrthis is totally
absurb that we have to go through this, especially in
this day and age when you can pick your gas supplier
and electric supplier, but for scme reason we can’t
pick our phone. All we wanted was to get what the
people in Charlercoil had and that 1s to call our
neighbors at a local rate. It struck me tunny to see

how people at the 483 exchange in Charlerol were able

~to call local but yet have chosen t¢ go to Comcast,

565, For whatever reason, it made sense, and I an
thinking, I wonder why. ALl I wanted 1is what they
had. Now here we are, I am‘being zcld T have to give
up this service and go back to Bentleyville, and yét

there is people that gave up what I want end they are

still retaining that service. as far as I an

concerned, our rights are violated.

That is about all I have. 1 have
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contacted Mr. Dave Collins representing Pete Dailey’s
office at the lHouse of Representatives. The reason I
chose to call him is because Mr. Dailey has a
mother-in~law that lives out here also in the township
and he knows exactly where we are coming from. He
thinks that this is absurd that we should be subjected
to this. He knows first hand what it’s like to call
his mother-in-law and pay a long distance rate. He
saia he will be contacting me today tcé.to find out
what the final outcome is of this hearing. ‘I‘
basically think I got the same type of response, too,
from the people in thé Consumer Advocate’s Office.
And that is about all I have to say.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mr. Povich, do you
have ~~ whose telephone service do you have today?

MR. POVICH: Comcast.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: So the service was
never switched over to Béntleyville?

MR. POVICH: No. It has never been

switched because we filed the Informal Complaint and

~the Formal Complaint, and a hearing was scheduled, but

there is a rescheduling of that so it has been
postponed and we are up to today’'s date.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: The telephone service

‘that you have, do I understand correctly from your
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testimony is by use df‘your cable that you use for
television and/or the Internet? |

MR. POVICH: VYes. Iﬁ is all’throagh
cable. I might add, too, I know on my particular
situation ~- I can‘t speak for the Barrots -- but ny
particular situation, it is not as cut and dry as they
nake it sound, that tney are going to come and bring
in wiring and then I have service. Since then I have
ripped out all of the Bentleyville wiring in my house.
I have ripped out the box on the side of my house.

JUDGE ?ORTERFIELD:,‘Mr‘ Povich, would you

keep your voice up. We are having trouble nhearing

~ you.

MR. POVICH: ¢h, I am sorry. T said it is

not as easy as they sayiysince then, I have taken down

‘all the Bentleyville wiring on the side of my house,

The phone tap on the side of my house, I have removed.

I have gone to the'top of my house and already cut the
line to the pole to my house. In fact, the day
before, 1 was going to call Bentleyville to tell them

to remove the extra line from across my yard because I

didn’t want it hanging tnere anymore. And also too,

it is not easy switching over. What happens now is
with all the hard work that Comcast has installed in

ny house, they have drilled in ny foundation, they
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have gone through my foundation going to my home. Who

is going to take care of that repair work?

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Do you have the T V

cable service from Comcast?
VMR. ?QVICH: Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Do you have Internet
cable service from Comcast?

MR. POVICH: VYes. But the phone service
has its own separate box and phone lines that go into
the home. It is separate from this box.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I think what we will
dd is‘after Mr. Kohler has an opportunity to ask
questions of Mr. Povich, if he so desires, then we can
have Linda Barnot and Karen Gauden make additional
comments that they wiSh to make. ’

Go ahead, Mr. Kohier, 1f you have any guestions
for Mr. Povich.

MR.,KOHLER: I have a coupie of questions,
Judge. < |

CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. KOHLER:
Q Mr. Povich, I think you indicated, and I
want to make sure it is the case, that your primary
obhjection with Bentley&illé service fcr swWwitehing back

to Bentleyville is that you would be forced to make
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toll calls for calls that you are not being assessed
toll calls for today; is that correct?
A Yes, That is one of the reasons. For

exanple, I live in Charleroi. Any Charlereci resident

" can make a call to a Charleroi resident. That is a

local e¢all., Unfortunately, that wouldn’t be the case
with me being long distance. I could get a package
from Bentleville that would provide that local
calling, but I don’t feel T should have to spend the
extra $15 for a package that is going to limit me to
minutes to make local phone calls.

Q I think you indicated previouély that your
children’s friends are outside the local calling area;
is that right?

A Yes. Ezaﬁtly.

¢ How about schools, and hospitals, and
things like that?

A Exactly. ‘That is ancther good point th&t
IVWanted to bring up. 1 have a 19 year old daghter
that is in college now. That poor ¢irl, I had to
reprimard her all through her serior year. All she
wanted to do is talk to her frierds tnat she was going
to schoel with., 1 told her to get orf the phone
because it is a long distance toil that we are paying,

o] I take it you are not the only person in
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the situation, the other complairants and the other
people in your area, and I think you indicated the

local rep’s mother-in-iaw, have the exact sane

situation as you; is that your testimony?

A ‘Yes. They have the same situation and I
think, ﬁo be totally honest with you, I think that
Comcast, A T & T at that time, woulg have‘been flooded
with people in this area, in the geographic
Bentleyville phone area, if they were aware that the
service was available. Why is it that there is only
three of us here today? Because we are the only ones
aware of it. We were upgrading our cable service and
the technician brouqht it to our attentibnd If you
had other people, my goodness, that has been an issue
out here for 20 years or better. That has been an
issue since Bell Telephone has been out here. For
example, on my street alone, there.is a dozen homes’on
my street that will fall under this Bentleyville
service. Ninety-five percent of them are the elderly.

They are not going to change. They are barely on the

'phcne anyhow. But you got people like I have children

in the household and Barnots have a lot of friends and
relatives in the wvalley where they would have to be
subjected to make the long distance phone calls. It

is not right that we don‘t have that cholce to be able



L\

10
11

12

13

14
15
16
17
18
19
20

21

22

23
24

25

17

to make local phané calls like our neighbors do. T

hate to refuse -- I an not going back to wvhere I have

‘to reprimand my second daughter coming up to tell her

she has to get off the phone because it is a long
distance phone call. Plus the financial end of it.

My phone bill, I am so glad we went over to A T & T.
My bilis are cut literally 1in half. As everybody
knows in this day and age, the cost of living is going
up a lot faster than people’s salaries are increasing.
I can't go back to Bentleyville. I can’t afford it.
There is no way I can do it. And it is a shame
because when worse comes to‘worse,‘Bentleyville is

the looser. Comcast is theylooser‘ - Verizon Wireless
will come out the winner on this, even though it might
cost me more but it wouldn’t be as bad as going back
to Bentleyville.

Q I want to go back to the problem that if
you went back to Bentieyville o£~haviﬁg to pay ﬁoll
¢calls where you otherwise wouldn’t have £o. You have
talked to vyour local representative énd the Office of
Consumer Advocate about this proklem; is that right?

A That’s correct.

Q Has anybody mentionéd to you a term called
extended area service?

A Yes.
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Q What is your understanding of what that

A I have heard of it but that is about all T
know of it. |

Q Wers yau gware in any way that you could
get what you want if the useage is what you say it is

through the extended area of service?

A Are you sayingrthfough Bentleyville Phone
Company?

Q Yes.

A Yes, but this 1s after we were with the
package.

Q I don’t mean a local calling package, but

if they were to actually cancel the loecal arsa to
ihclude the areas where you call; is that part of your
local phone service?

A Right. That is a $15’fee and I have
limited minutes.

Q Okay. You are talking aboat a local
calling package?

A That is the only cption that I Kknow of
that they have.

Q If Beutléyville were to or be reguired to
extend their lozal calling aréas»to serve the ateas

where, to inc¢lude the areas that you have called,
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would that at least take care of some cf your
concerns?

b:8 If there is no additional cost and no
limits on minutes?

Q Right.

A Yes, because they would probably give me
the same thing I am able to enjoy ncw with Comcast.
This is the MonVValley. This just is’t a Charleroi
issue. There is Monnessen which is a 684 exchange.
There ig Callifornia, which is a 938. Tnere is Belle
Vernon, which is 929, and you got ybur Cﬁarlerci which

is 483. Anybody in any of these communities can call

one another in a local <all. And here, unfortunately,

we couldn’t do that. Any one of these communities, it

was a pay call for us. The most disturbing thing is

ny own community that I live in is a pay call. That
is terrible. Tnhat is the big issue. But the thing is
too, after this is all said and done, and ﬁhe judye
rules that we have to go back to Bentleyville; what I
think is really unjust bere is that where you have
this hearing today between us three parties’and
yourself, I think that this is an issue that should
have been between Beritleyville Phone Company and
Comcast, because Comcast, formerly & T & T, nade the

mistake. It should have Leen the two of you, and
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restitution should be done that way. If restitution
were to be paid to Bentleyville in some form of them
offering us local service calls to the area, that is

fine with me.

Q 1 just have a c¢ouple more guestions for
you
a Yes, sir.
Q I think you indicated that you talked to
Mr. Bell? | ' ‘
A Yes,
Q Do you remember the timeframe that took

place when this conversation occurred?

A Yes. Let me check my nctes., It was the

last week of September, around September 25th,

September 26th of 2002. His name was Mr. Bell and I
have his numper where I reached him. Whether that is
still available, I don’t know. I spoke to a Stephanie
and Ed out of the same office.

Q Would you accept that nhe Comcast merger
took place in Pennsylvania in November of 20027

A I didn’t understand the guastion.

¢ Let me ask’the question a different way.
Mr. Bell, that you talked to, he was.ah AT & T
Broadband employee; is that correct?

A Let me see here. He was an A T & T
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digital phone service representative.

Q And he was not a Concast erployee; 1s that
right?
A No. At that time, Comecast wasn’t even in

the picture.

o] That happened a little lazer; is that your

recollection?
A Exactly. He was specifically the man who

I challenged as far as me getting service here. That

is why I have a little hard time with the letter that

' was sent to the customers. That is not true, because

me personally, I pointed that out to him that on the
Web page, 56 Florence Drive was unserviceable. And by
doing so that delayed my hookup by two weeks; and in
that two week periocd is when he called me back and
told me that they‘got approval from the PUC because

they were going through the cable. "That was his exact

- words. Unfortunately, with Mr. Bell, I can have him

as a witness, but I didn’t pursue that matter.
Q I understand.
MR. KOHLER: < have nothing further,
Judge .
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: MNrs. Barnot, do you
have anything additional that you would like to add to

Mr., Povich’s comments?
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LINDA BARNOT
having been duly sworn, testificed under,eath’as
follows:
DIRECT TESTIMONY
MRS. BARNOT: I agree with everything that

Mr. Povich had to say. The only thing that I might

mention is that when I did speak to Bentleyville

Telephone Company about two months ago, they did tell
me that there would be soﬁe sort of a plan that they
may offer us, but to me, 1t doesn’/t really matter
what plan they might offer us, we would still have a
Bentleyville phone number, so that perhaps we would
have a kenefit calling out to’o:her areas but people
could not call us without making a toll call. It

would not be free for them to call us. I have lived

here for 30 years and 1 cannot tell you how many

knumerous‘prcblems that I have had with that telephone

company in the way of service, in the way of very,

very high telephone bills. And I just feel as though

this service was offered to us arnd it was offered
through a cable system, not through their telephone
lines. And I don’t feel as though there is really any
quéétion here. I think we should be allawed’to keep
our 1iné, and if you choose not to of fer it to anyone

else, that is fine, let us keep it.
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JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Do you have any

‘guestions for Miss Barnot?

MR. KOHLER: HNone, Your Honor.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Karen Gauden, do you
have anything you would like to add?‘
KAREN GAUDEN
having been duly sworn, testified urder oath as
follows:
DIRECT TESTIMCNY 
MRS. GAUDEN: Yes, Todb agree with Mr.
Povich and Mrs. Barnot. I have héd the service. Now
it will be from 6/23/01 when A T & T offered it to me,
and in two months it wlll be three years that I have
had this service. Now they want to take it off of me,
which I think is very, very vronyg. &and number one,
digital phone uses technology called Voice Qver the
Internet Protocol which breaks conversation into the

digital package and transports it over the network by

the most efficient route. HNow, digital phone

transmits conversation over the cable system rather
than the traditional phone network and provides phone
service through the cable lines, which is what we
have. I have seen nothing where we are using the
Bentleyville phone system. wé are not going through

their lines. We are going through digital, through
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the digital cable, through the digital phone. Now,
Bentleyville, you are not allowed te take their cable
service. It is not offered in our area. So, I mean,
I can’t see where the point, what the point is here.
I mean they don‘t allow us to have their cable but we
have to have their phone. I just can’t see. Like I
said, I have the service for three years through |
Comcast and I am happy with it. T cannot afford
Béntleyvilie Phone Company. I have children.

When I had Bentleyville, my phone bill
would be $150 a month. The Comcast service that I
have is $39, if that. I mean, that is a big
differerce. All of my reliatives live in Belle Vernon

and Charleroi, so I am calling them when I had the

" Bentleyville and it cost. I just can’t afford

Bentleyville Phone.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Does Bentleyville
provide T V cable serviﬁe alsao?

MRS. GAUDEN: Yes. They provide the cable
gervice which they said is not in our area. ,wé are
not allowed to have it.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mr. Kohler, do you

have any questions for Miss Gauden?

MR. KOHLER: ©One.

CROSS EXAMINATION
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BY ‘MR. KOHLER:

Q Do I understand your testimony correctly
that you believe your service today is prcvided
through‘Voice Over Internet technolegy or were you
just-describing thét technology for the court?

A I am describing it. That is what I have
through my digital phone, my digital cable.

Q Aﬁd you believe that is the same as Voice
Over Internet technology? I want te clarify your
testimony.

A Digital'phone uses techrology called Voice
Over Internet Protocol.

Q That is your understanﬁing?.

A Yes. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: My understanding is
different than that and I could be wrong.

MR. KOHLER: I can clarify‘it with my
witness, Your Honor. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Okay. Mr. Sparks,
even though you ares nmonitoring, I don‘t think Mr.
Xohler would havé any problem with you asking
questichs; if anything arises thdt you would like to
ingquire either of Mr. Kohler’s witness or of the
complainantsQ~ |

MR. SPARKS: Thank yocu, Your Honor. The




~ AR (")

o

10
11
12
13

14

5

16
17
18
19
20
21
22

23

24

25

26

OCA would have no guestions for the witnesSés‘ Thank
you. |

JUDGE PORTERF1ELD: Ckay. Mr. Kohler, if
you would like to go forward with Mr. Gross’
testimony.

MR. KOHLER: ‘Thank you, Your Honor.

MiCHAEL GROSS
having been duly sworn, testified under oath as
follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KOHLER:

Q Mr. Gross, can you please statekyour'name
and business address for the record.

A Michael Gross. I work for Comcast
Communications at 15 Center Park Drive in Pittsburgh,
Pennsylvania, 15275.

o) You say you are employed by CcmcaSt; is
that right?

4 That is correct.

9 And can you briefly describe your job
responsibilities?

A My job title is advance service project
manager which my main responsibility is the digital
telephone system. I am involved with most of the

day-to-day operations of our digital phone service in
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the Pittsburgh and cast Ohio area.
Q You have been in this business tor a
while; haven’t you?

A I started in July of 1999 when we were

Q Can you give us a little background of
your professional career which might bhe rélevant to
this proceeding today?

A I actually started with the phone company,
with A T & T, when we were called A T & T Corporation
back in 19288 and moved Qver‘frcm A T & T Corporation

over to A T & T Broadband.

o TN There has been some discussion about this
by the other witnesses, and ;t is true, isn’t it, that
A T & T Broadband and now Concast provide the
telephone‘service through the cable lines; is that
right? |

A Yes. The phone service cones in the
custonmer’s home through the same wire that the digital
or cable individually or high speed data enters the
hbme~ |

o) Can you draw a comparison between how
that service works and how maybe for lack of a better

word, traditional telephone service works as it might

be provided by Bentleyville or Verizon, fGr exanple?
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A There is not a lot of difference, other
than I have to clarify one thing. We are currently
not providing phone service through the Voice Internet
Protocol. Our service comes out of a switch located
in Allegheny Center in Pittsburgh which is an A T & T
switch that Comcast still leases service off of. That
signal is sent to our cable head. It is digitally
broken down'and sent over the sare caple as your video
signal. When it comes into a network interface unit,
that is applied to one of our custorer’s homes. It’s
signal is then reversed back into the regular phone
service, regular phone signal that goes through your
house on the existipg tclépbone lines.

kQ So if I understand your testimony right,
the rain difference between the cable service and
traditional phone service is what peaplekoall the
last mile. The cable company comes through the cable
line and the traditional service comes in through the
phone liné or the local lines; 1is that correct?

A That is correct. |

Q Can you briefly describe the baekground of
AT & T Broadband/A T & T Corp. in Western
Pennsylvania? |

A Well, like T said, T started with the

company in July of 1999. A1l of the planning had



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

22

23

24

29

already been established on where we were going to
offer this servide. cur first customers were hooked
up in the South Hills in December of 1899, and then we
graduaily have been adding customers to our service
since then. |

Q Let’s take a stép'back; Who originally
had the idea to émploy these cable assets in the

western part of the State of Pennsylvania?

A The cable assets?
Q Yes.
A I know right as I became involved with

the company, we were technically‘TCI, and I don’t know
how many names it was prior'to that.

Q A T & T purchased these assets from TCI;
is that your understandinq?

A Yes.

0 And are you familiar with what A T & T
did to those asséts to make them able to provide
telephone service?

A Well, to provide telephone service, you

have to have a 20 A plan, the signals going to the

customers’ homes and also coming back, in order for
the custonmer to have high speed Internet. So from a
period sometime before 1999, TCI was upgrading their

cable footprint to be able to provide one of these,
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what we now call advance services data and digital
phone high speed data. In order for a customer to
have all three lines of product, we ﬁad to update our
¢able line in the field. We only can offer all this
three lines business or any of our products in the
franchises that we had agreenents witn.
| Q We will get to that. Now the cable
service that A T & T Broadband, now Comcast, now
provides, that is regulated by the pdc?
| A Yes. | ;
Q Is it regulated by the EUC in the

identical or similar way as traditicnal phone line

service?
A Yes.
Q And did A T & T Broadband get certificated

by the PUC to get«phohe service?

A Yes.

Q Do you know Which‘phone service they were
certificated? '

3 . Our certification only allows us to

provide phone service in our cable foctprint within
the Verizon footprint. |

Q Is there any Verizon North territory in
there? |

A Yes, there is Verizon North area which
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iﬁto there.

Q So is it your testimony that & T & T
Broadband never was certificated in what I will call

the independent telephone companies?

A That 1s correct.

Q Would that include Bentleyville?

a Yes, it does.

Q Did A T & T ever develap’an interest in

providing customers within the territories that

involves footprints?

A Yes.

Q Can you tell the judge a little bit about
that? | |

A Going back to a statement that Mr. Povich

made, we understand our phone service that we are

providing is much more attractive. A lot of our cable

. customers are paying to their independent phone

company that they currently have; however, since we do
not have the interconnection agreement with those |
other phone companies, we can’t go in and sign up
customers. The decizibn was made,because of the cost
associated with obtaining these interconnecting

agreements, and this is a decisicn that A T & T

Broadband has made, and at this particular time
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Comcast has no proposed thinking on it. The cmst,és
indicated in the agreement at this time is cost
prohibitive and it may make nmore af better financial
sense to go after these interconnecting agreements
when the voicekaver Internet protocol becomes
available.

Q - If you don’t know the answer to the next
couple of guestions, say so. Are you aware Qf an

effort by A T & T Broadband to actually get

‘certificated in Bentleyville and other territories?

- Back pefore the Comcast merger, were you familiar with

that?

A I know there was initial inquiries made to

the PUC to be allowed to enter into the discussion

with these phone companies, and I believe the PUC
grantéd that request, but again that was never taken‘
further than that because of the cost. |

Q And so to the best of your knowledge A T &
T Broadband never was issued a Certificate of Public
Convenience to provide service toe the Bentleyville
service territory? |

A No.

Q Has A T & T Broadband ever take authority
of service to the Bentleyville territory? |

A No.
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Q Hags & T & T ever takén authority of
service tb the Bentleyville territory?

A No.

Q ~ You have heard all of the testimony of the

complainants this morning?

A Yes.

o Or this afternocon?

a | Yes. |

Q Are you familiar with how A T & T

Broadband became able to provide cable service to the

three cemplainants?

A Yes,
Q Can you describe that further?
A Unfortunately, thelr testimony is correct.

It’s our error that enables us to provide the phone
service. Théy are in our cable footprint so we can
have the line going to their home. However, the phone
company’s jurisdiction is determined by the rate‘
center. Bentleyville’s footprint is deternined by a
rate center actually named Bentleyville Rate Center.
These customers’ homes should have been in our
ordering system with that rate center attached to
theif address. Had that been the case, no matter,
they were toid QVeb the phone that the crder systen

would not have allowed the order to have been entered.



WON L e

L4 ) TR <4

W~ Oy

10
1l
12
33

14

i5

16

17

18
19
20
21
22
23
24

25

34

It came back as an error because that is not a valid
rate center to offer service. For the few numbers of
custdmers in the area, they were incorrectly labled in
our billing system with the Charleroi Rate Center,
which is a Verizon Rate Cénter, that we Qo havé
authority to provide service in. That is why these
custoners were told they were serviCeable, becauss
when the sales person they were dealing with looked ét
their accounts, it was showing up as the Charleroi -
Rate Center and it was a line allowed to‘go through.
It was telling them they were a serviceable area.
MR. POVICH: I‘d like to comment.
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mr,. Povich, hold your

comments until he gets dohe, please.

Q You heard,Mr. Povich’s testimony earller
about his discussion with Mr. Bell?

A That is correct. |

o And Mr. Povich brought it to his attention
that he was a Bentiéyviile custoner ahd wasn’t sure
whether he could be served by;A T & T Broadband and
wanted to check into that thoroughly?

A That is correct. | |

Q Obviously you don‘t know what the sales
people said or didn’t say, but cahkyou indicaté what

your review of the facts i1s that might have happened
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A I am not in a position to dispute or to

- verify what was told to Mr. Povich on the phone, but

what I can qathér is the réason why Mr. Bell told Mr.
Povich he could provide him phone service, even after
Mr. Povich,told him are you sure, pecause of where 1
live, it is because the billing system was telling Mr,
Bell his address was serviceable. And again it always
comes back to his address being assigned to the
Charlereoil Rate Center and not the‘Bentleyville Rate
Center. ’

Q There had been a discuésion about the
Bentleyville Rate Center. Can you describe the series
of events that resulted in A T & T Broadband being
transfefred to Comcast, when that Qccuired?

Q The official transfer took place in
November of 2002.

Q Was that a merger?

A 1 guess, yes, sir, for lack of a better
term, it was a merger.

Q You weré not intimately familiar with
that transaction? |

A Yes.

Q | After the rergeyr, did Comcast take mver’

service to customers fourmerly served by A T & T
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Broadband?
A Yes,
Q Were those customers served by Comcast

through the same cable assets that were utilized by
A T & T Broadband? |

A Yes,

Q Let’s take a step forward. How did
Comcast discover that it was serving customers? Let’s
take a step back. Did A T & T Broadband ever discoVef
that it was serving customners thét it wasn't

authorized to serve?

A Yes.
Q Prior to the nerger?
A Yes. We have occasionally gotten an audit

and we found customers not in the Bentleyville area
but in other areas in our footprints that are

bordering Comcast.

Q But not these particular customers?
A No.
Q So it was Comcast that had made that

discovery -- is that right ~-‘as to these particular
customers? |

A We have been doing that since we started
the phone service. We have gone in ahd’ddne sone

audit of the specific areas that border.
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0 Was the discovery of these three customers
being served in the Bentleyville Service Center
territory, was that before the merger or after the
nerger? |

A I am goihq to have to say that was after
the nerger.

v} And so my next questidn, if it vas aftef
the merger, how didnComcast discover it was serving
customers in the Bentleyville Service Cenﬁer?

A We went to the system and ran a check on

the billing system, and ran a check on the rate center

compared to the addresses, and we got a hit back that
these addresses were in the wrong rate center.

Q Was that an audit, as I think you
described it earlier?

A Yes. I don’t recall exactly why we did

~it. I don’t remember if there was another area that

we came across customers thatkwas involved incorrectly
so we decided to do it in every area, but that is how
we found it, by going to the billing system and
comparing the address to the rate,cénter‘

Q Do you recall that the discovery was made
by, I think you indicated it was post merger?

A Yes, I pelieve it was, as Mr. Povich

stated, sometime in June of 2001.
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Q okay, What did Comcast do in response to
discovering this?

A I am pretty sure the first thing we did
was’to contact the customers via the phone to advise
them that we had hooked them up in error and’that we

needed to take steps to get them connected back to

Bentleyville.

Q Did Comcast also notify these custoners in
writing?

A Yes. We sent them letters.

MR. KOHLER: Yn@r Honor, attached to our
prehearing memo, we attached actually a document that
is made up of three separate pleces of coorespondence
and I1'd like to have that marked as Comcast Exhibit
No. 1.

(Whereupon, Comcast Exhibit No. 1 was marked for
identification.) | | |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: So marked. The three
identical letters to the customers, the écmplainants?

MR. KOHLER# Yes, sir. |
| JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Okay. Yes, those are
marked as Comcast Exhikit No‘ 1w
Q Mr. Gross, are you familiar with théSe
letters and can you identify them?

y:q Yes.
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Q : What are the letters?

A The letters are stating to the custoner
why we reluctantly have to have them moved back to
Bentleyville Phone Company, and alsc explains the
cause of the error, and for the customer’s
inconvenience that there is restitution that we cén
make to them to go more smoothly for them. again, I
don’t know if I can interject,”z think everyone needs
to understand we are in the business of getting
customers, we aré rmot in the business of losing
customers. And we are doing éil of this reluctantly
because of the PUC regulations that we have to follow.
as the telephone provider in the State of
Permsylvania.

o] I notice that the three letters are from
Michael Gross. I take it that is you?

A Yes. | |

Q And I also notice that the letters, copied
on all three letters are copied Joan Smith from the

PUC; is that correct?

A Yes.
Q Can you then explain why Joan was copied?
A Because when we found the error, we

realized that this was sonething that the PUC needed

- to be aware of. We thought i1t was our duty to let
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them know that we had hooked up customers that we
should not and we felt it best we tell them we are
naking every attempt to correct the situation before
they got any type of complaints from Bentleyvilie, or
whoever, that we had taken thelir customer.

¢ | Also in the ietter iz coples on Walter

Siemba (phonetic) from Bentleyville Telephohe Company?

A Yes.

Q Do you know who he is and why he'was
copied?

A I don’t know hié exact title. I think he

is obviously an executive in the Bentleyville
Telephone Company.

Q You were just making Bentleyville aware
that you were trying to correct the situation?

A Right.

Q You indicated that you wanted to make the

Commission aware of the problem. Was there any other

discussions with the Commission staff about this

problem that you were aware of?

A Yes, We had neetings with some other
Comcast legal team and the PUC, to let them know, to
keep them abreast’mf everything that we were doing to
correct the situation.

Q Now, I think you heard, I believe it was
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‘Mr. Povich testified that he still is a Comcast

custonmer. Let me take a step back. Da you know how
many customers iIn total were effected by this killing
system error in Bentleyviile’s territory?

Ak Yes, we have around six.

Q And three of the six are here today; is
that right?

A Right‘

0 And so can you explain what the current
status of the service 1is to those six customers?

A - Their current status iIs tney are still all
customers of durs and we told the PUC that we agree
with the PUC that‘while these three were appealing.

this decision, that we would keep them as our

cﬁstomﬁr.
0 What about the other three?
). The other three took our offer and nade

other arrangements. They are no longer on our
service.
Q - I think there was Mr. Peovich indicated

that I guess he appreciated that you made an offer but

~ somehow indicated Comcast had done something wrong and

that is the reason they were making an offer. Do you
agree with that testimony?

A No, 1 don’t believe we did something
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wrong. We did something in error but ve are noﬁ
tryinq‘ta get rid of customers that we don’t want. We
are-tryinqbto put customers back on the phone service
50 that they legally need to be connected. A&s long as
they stéy connected to Comcast, they are hooked up
illegally, from a PUC standpoint.

Q So the reason that you made the offer was
because the company felt it was the right thing to do?

A ~ Yes. If you cbange‘phoné services

voluntarily, you are always charged4a fee, and

~obviously that is not fair te these three customers to

be billed for Bentleyville for scme mistake that we

did, so we agree to reimburse all three customers any

amounts of money that Bentleyville would charge them
for switching back to their service and also agreed to

give them three month’s worth of what they were paying

- us for their phone service.

Q Is that offer still available to these
complainants? |

A It sure is.

Q Let me ask yﬁu a question. If ybu dbn?t

 know the answer, just say so., If Comcast decided that

it wanted to be legally authorized to have enployed
service in Bentleyville’s service territory and had to

negociate an Internet Agreement with Bentleyville in
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order to make that legal, do yoﬁ have any’idea how
long that would take?

A I have heard from other sources that an
interconnection agreement at this time with any
I ¢ 0, including Bentleyville, WGQld regquire the
involvenment éf AT & T, and that is wholey providing’
their dial tone from their switches id the City ot
Pittsburgh, and it can take upwards of 12 to 16
months.

Q Is there anything else that you want to
discuss today? | |

A Not that I can think of.

MR. KOHLER: I have nothing more, Your
Honox.

JUDGE PFORTERFIELD: Mr. Povich, now you
can make the comments that you wanted to make earlier
and then you can asX Mr. Gross guestions, if you wish.

MR. POVICH: The only thing I wanted to
comment on is what Mr. Gross said about a billing
error about our particular address is coming up as
serviceable. That is incorrect, because on the |
Internet, it did come up as not serviceable and that I
could not obtain phone service, and I brought that to
AT & T’s’attention, and they told me that was

incorrect, and they did explore why that was coming up




10
11
12
13
14
15
16

18

19

20

21
22
23
24

25

44

that way. Once again that delayed ny hdokup for two

weeks, and they contacted the PUC, and it was c¢leared
because it was going to cable. what‘happened, I don’t
know, but once again, as far as séying it was
incorrectly posted as serviceable, that is not true.
And 1t was brought to their attention. |

Mr. Gross stated that A T & T was aware of
this before the Comcast merger. Then I don’t
understand why it wasn’t acted con prior to the Comcast
merger, and also too, I do appreciate the fact that
Comcast wanted to do what was completely right, but I
think the reason why, the reason they brought this
forth, they wanted to make sure, they wanted to get
out of any type of liability. That three months is
nothing. We are looking at three years, ten years, 30
years down the road. That is when you are talking
about a lot of money here. I think tnat they wanted
to switch the phone and make it nice for us to switch
over, because once again, I think there is the wrong

parties are on the phone today. I think they

'obviously do get the fact that they did make a

mistake, they knew =~ at least I know in my particular
situation that I was listed as non serviceable and it
still went through, but at this point in time, for

some reason, it is the parties are here now in front
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of the judge instead of Comcast and Bentleyville,
where the liability really belongs with, because I
think right at this point, if they really wanted to
step up to the plate here, they shouldn’t be trying to

document these, they should be trying to make

- restitution with Bentleyville with the mistake they

made to us.
As far as the other three people in the township,
I don‘t know their incomes. Mayhke income isn‘t an

issue. Maybe they got a wireless plan. Better for

~them. Who knows? Currently I Know Comcast works for

them and I know you are not in the business of dumping
people, but I think you are in the business of getting
out of any liabilities that you think you are
responsible for in this mistake, and I think we
shouldn’t be penalized for that. We shouldn’t be |
going back from a $30 phone bill to a $150 phone bill.
I can’t do it. And you know, I Ehink Comcast knew
there was a liability on their part. They‘made it
like they stepped up to the plate to correct the
situation, but I think they may have tried to step up
to the plate to gét out of the situation, and I think
they are fully aware of that, and I think that is a
big issue here. I hope that the judge takes that into‘

consideration in considering that is why they have us
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on this line,ﬁoday, and ves, it is between
Bentleyville and Comcast, and Concast Cigured they can
make restitutidn for the mistakes they did to these
three people.

JUDGE’PORTERFIELD: I don‘t mean to
prolong this but I would like to ask a question. 1
don’t understand what you mean by restitution as
between Bentleyville and Comcast. Who owes whom and
under what conditions, according to you?

MR. POVICH: At this pouint, like I said, I
want to be able to do like == |

| JUDGE PORTERFIELD: No, no, you are not
answvering my qaestion. What do you méah by
restitution as between Bentleyville and Comcast?

MR. POVICH: As far as some type of
agreement that'Bentleyville can provide us the same
level of service at no additional ccst.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: What insentive does
Bentleyville have to do that?

MR. POVICH: I am sure at this point that

is probably the issue that I am sure there is

pressure to Bentleyville.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Who has pressure?
MR, POVICH: Comcast.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: To do what?
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MR. POVICH: They are illegally obtaining
some of Bentleyville’s customers.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: The only reason they
illegally obtained these customers, they haven’t been
able to terminate you because of the pendingr
complaint; is that correct, Mr. Konler?

MR. KOHLER: Yes.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Go ahead.

MR. POVICH: oOnce a again that is a
financiél burden to myself. I have adjuéted my income

and ny way of living according te the way -~ I budget

ny income according to how I have been set up here

with Concast. I challenged it, I did this fron the
very beginning so this wouldn’t come back later and
bite me in the butt, but unforctunately it has. I

tried to bring this to everybody’s attention. I could

~ have let this go through but I challenged it. In the

back of my mind, I wondered what was happening. I was
not sure of what is going on. I think we should be
able to maintain thigs level of service with Comcast.
They should be able to take on Bentleyville customers.
No, I don’t think it is right, but that is how the law
is. Unfortunately the mistake waé made. I don‘t
think we should have the rug pulled out from under us.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: I think you are
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starting to repéat yourself, Is there anything new
you would like to add? |
.~ MR. POVICH: That is it.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Karen Gauden, is there
anything you would liike to add?

MRS. GAUDEN: Yes. I have a work order
where when théy hooked me up on €/23/01, how would
they not know that this is not their area, where they
have the service area, where they have the service
area number, nanagement area number, and the map code?

‘  JUDGE PORTERFIELD: 1Is that Comcast or
AT & T?

MRS. GAUDEN: It was A T & T back then.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Would you know how
would they know it wasn’t their area with all of the
humbers they have down there?

| MR. KOHLER: Your Honor, I will +take that
as a question to the witness. ‘ |

THE WITNESS: 1 will be happy to answer
that. These customers live in our séfvice area.
These customers were vélid cable and HSD customefs.v
However, our serviceable faotprinﬁ is overlapped by
these telephone boundaries called rate centeré. They

do not follow any geographical boundaries, not limited

~ to communities. They are areas cstablished by the PUC
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for the phone companies to provide servicing so that
the Charleroi franchise area is here in the servicable
footprint. Some people in Charlereoi live in the

Charleroi Rate Center area, which is Verizon

~ territory, and some people live in the Bentleyville

Telephone Company service area, but it‘s our cable
footprint and they couldn’t’teli that by‘the 239
number that that was Behtieyviilé.

Again,kwhat I am trying tb explain'to
everyone is that our billing systen is in error and
had these customers’(addrésses listed as Charleroi
Rate Centér.;yﬂad any of these customers tried to take
the Bentleyville phone number and tried to have what

is called port -- if customers live in the Verizon

telephone area, they can get our service and keep

their Verizon telephone nukber. ‘fhat is what is
calied porting. Pretty much evarybne whd changes
phone companies does tﬁat, because theyfdon?t have to
change phone numbers. Had any of thesé customers
tried %o do that with their phone number, it would not
have worked. |

MR. POVICH: Yes, it did, that is what I
did. And it did come up no service. That is a false
statement.

 JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Wait, Mr. Povich. Do
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you still have the same Behtkeyvillé phone number you
had? .

~MR,‘KOHLER:’ That is a good point.

MR. POVICH: When I applied”far the
service, I had a 239 number. |

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: But Qau couldn’t keep
that nunxber? |

MR. POVICH: lo.

THE WITNESS: That'iskwhac T am trying to
explain. The sales person that assisted you should ;
héve told you that you were not in a serviceable area,
But the fact that your address had the Charleroi Rate
Center as its addréss, they were able to give you a
Charleroi Rate Céncer phone number. The cnly reason

why you were able to come over to our phone service,

'they could give you tnis other numper. Had your

household address in our bhilling system been labled
with the Bentleyville Phone Company Raﬁe Center, weo
would not have been aple to port yOQr number and we
wvould not have been able to give you a new nunmber for
thatkrate center because we don’t have any phone
numbers, we don’t have an inventory for that rate
center. That is why when you ehded up with a new
service you had to get another number because we don’t

have the ability to port Bentleyville Phone Company or
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provide any numbers in the Bentleyville'Rate Center.

MRS. GAUDEN: Can I add ~- I don’t mean to
intarrupt? Letkme_ask you this. Whaﬁ are we supposed
to to at this point now? Is there something that
Comeaét has to work out with Bentley?iile? At this
point now, you are placing the financial burden on us.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Do you have a guestion
for Mr. Gross? |

MRS, GAUDEN: Well, that was the guestion.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: kWas the question what
is Comcast going to do to help you?

MRS. GAUDEN: Because I can’t go back to
Bentleyville anYhow‘ That is not an issue with me. I
am not willing to gc back to Bentleyville. If there
is an appeals process, I have to go through that. I
can’t do it. Ttrs out of the guestion, unless they
will provide me some type of a rate that is similar to
what I currehtly have.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: I think thatkMru
Kohler suggested maybe earlier that maybe your
complaint is against Bentleyville extending the area
of service.

MRS. GAUDEN: Well, we triéd thaz.

JUDGE PCRTERFIELD: If you tried that, i

am not trying to give you advice. That was my
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Mrs. Barnot, do you have any cancluding comménts?

MRS. BARNOT: Well, I would like to say I
have been extremely happy with the service that we had
with Comeast. In fact, I just recently tried to
contact them about extending wy service to the
extended calling area, and, of ccurse, was declined
because of the hearing pending“ But I 5ust feel as
though in today’s day and age, that we should be
allowed to in a situation with the Bentleyville
Telephone Company, a privately owned telephone
company, we don’t have a choice. And getting this
Comcast line was like manna from heaven for all of us,
and I just think that it is unfair for it to be taken
away‘from us.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Ckay. Thank you. If
there is no objections, I will admit into the record
what I have identified as Comcast Exhibit to. 1, the
three nearly identical letters teo the Complainants
dated June 22, 2003.

(Whereupon, Comcast Exhibit No. 1 was admitted into
evidence.)

Is there anything else that you would like to add
this morning, Mr. Kohler? |

MR. KOHLER: A couple of things, Your
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Honor. ©One of them is a procedureal nmatter and one
maybe ycu can take as legal argument. One is a
procedureal matter, I think, and I want to check on
this. Mr. Gross may have provided information in his
testimony that is just a couple of sentences which are

proprietary, and I want to check on. T don’t have any

. problems with the complainants, of course, hearin
|4 P ] =

that, but if they are, I would ask 1f I could request
that the transcript or that this portion of the
transcript be mérkeﬁ‘proprietary‘ It was the portion
of the testimony that explained that Comcast was still
using A T & TréWitshes.
| JUDGE PORTERFIELD: In Allegheny Center.
;MR‘.KOHLER: I will check on that and
write you a letter one way or tﬁe other, and we will
furnish a copy to the court reporter.
The other point that I wanted to make and I can
speak -- |
JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Naybe rather than

s

marking that proprietary =~ I don’t khow how relevant

it is -~ maybe we sould just redact it, just eliminate

it from the transcript?
MR. KOHLER: I will ke in contact as to
workinq out which portion of the transcript we are

talking about.




(S T 624

-

10
11
12

13

14

15

16

17

18

20
21
22
23
24

25

54

The other point I wanted to make, which I guess
in part is an explanation to the complainants, this is
ah odd consumer complaint case, the first one I have
ever been involved in where the complainants are
telling the complainant’s company how good their
service is, which we greatly appreciate. I have been‘
involved in these types of affairs for years in both
fepresenting AT & T, and A T & T Broadbangd, and
Comcast, and I sort of sense the frustfation of the
complainants and there has to be a way that this can
be fixed as to why can‘t we choose cur phone conpany,
why couldn’t Comcast do something to get authority
that they need to service, but I think what you have
to understand from a legal perspective is that
companies 1ike Bentleyville were protected by Congress
in the 1996 Telecommuﬁication Act from competition for
an extended period o¢f time, and while A T & 7T
Broadband tried and was partially successful in
breaking that up, specifically for a cable to have
the'problems that 2 T & T Broadband ran into, and'no
matter how hard they tried, the independent companies,
and including very much Bentleyville, just put up more
and more cbstacles, imposed more and more costs, and
eventually you are faced with, frankly, years of more

negotiations and litigation, and they essentially gave
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up. BAnd that is where we are today. And so, yes, we
would like, Comcast wouid like to continue to serve
you, but we have to conply with the law.. For us to
try to change our legal situation, as Mr. Gross
explained, would cost, not only cost a lot of money
but take aklong period of time, and while Comcast may
be preparedkto do that at some point in the future, at
this point in time it’s just pranature for us to try
to graple with that. So it is a difficult legal
situation, one that certainly we prefér not te have to
deal with. Certalinly we appreciate that, however, it
doesn’t do you any good as far as our position related
to the future, but we certainly appreciate the fact

you like the service and the rate we have been

- charging for the service.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Okay. - Thank you, Mr.
Kholer. Any concluding comments Miss Gauden? This is
the last of the comments.

MRS. GAUDEN: He¢, not at this time.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mrsi,Barnot?

MRS. BARNOT: Just tc reiterate what I
have already said, and we did try to fight this, T
might mention, about 25 years agc. To just have our
little six mile -~ there is a six mile radius area in

Fallowfield Township that is governed by the
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Bentleyville Telephone Conpany, and we tried even
legally to get them to just release cur six nmile
radius portion and was unsuccessful at that time, but
certaiﬁly,hoped that things would change after 25
years and that this might be our answer, finally; So
I am just hoping that we would be able to keep this
service and that it would be, you know, that we have a
choice, that we just have a choice. That is all I
have.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Mr. Povich, ohe
concluding comment?

| MR. POVICH: I don‘t think at this time.

JUDGE PORTERFIELD: Ckay. If thefe is
nothing else, I thank you for your participation,’
and the exhibits are admitted, and I bid you a good

day. We will conclude this afternoon’s hearing.

Thank you.

(Whereupon, at 2:30 p.m., the hearing was c0ncluded.)
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Donald Barnot , S 0™

55 Florence Drive ‘

Charleroi, PA 15022-3408

" Ay 3
Re:  Comcast Account Number 42145-01 3 @E& , 3

Telephone Number 724-565-1473

Dear Mr. Barnot;

As you are aware, Comeasz has contacted you to advise you that Comeast would no
longer be able to provide telephone service to you. We sincerely repret any
inconvenience this situation has caused you and your family.

~As Comcast’s representatives have previously described {o you, Comeast is not
avthorized by the Pennsylvania Public Utilities Commission (PA PUC) to provide service
to customers in your immediate community. Comcast initially agreed to provide service
to-you due to & sysiem error that had erroneously indicated Comcast was authorized to
provide service at your address.
Comeest hes informed the PA PUC of this system error and is coordinating its efforts to
correct the problem with the PA PUC, '
Since, as noted above Comcast is not authorized to provide service
may not continue doing so. Therefore, please be advised that Comcast will cease
providing service to your address forty-five (45) days from the date of this letter, If you
wish 1o retain wireline telephone service, you must contact Bentleyville Telephone
Company (“Bentleyville") within this forty-five (45) day period. Comcast has contacted
Bentleyville to advise of this unusual circumstance. The company has agreed to assist in
faerlitaring a smooth 1ansition and to that end has designated Mr, Walter Ziemba to be
your exclusiva contact for purposes of switching yout service, Mr. Zierba may be
reached ar 724-239-2501, Plense be advised that because of this change, you will also
need o receive a new telephone number, :

to you, the Company

Bentleyville has assured Comenst that its service can be installed at your premises within
the forty-five (45) day period. Nonetheless,

both companies have agreed that Comcast

Comeast subsequently discovered this System error,

4127476613 ’ T-031 ’P,002/903 F-442
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will not shut off service until Bentleyville verifies that the installation is complete,
provided that installation of Bentleyville's service is scheduled by the conclusion of the
forty-five (45) day period. ,

In an effort to mitigate your inconvenience, Comeast will refund $57.00 for three (3)
months of recurring charges for your calling plan and reimburse you in the amount of
§57.50 which is the cost of a standard installation of service by Bentleyville Telephone
Company. ' :

Bentleyville has informed Comcast that its telephone directory for 2003/2004 has already
been printed. Thercefore, Comeast will not only provide call forwarding to your new
telephone number on a complimentary basis for sixty (60) days from the date you switch
lo your new provider, but also will provide another three (3) months of call intercept
service. Call intercept will play a recorded message with your new telephone number for
callers 10 your Comeast telephone number, ‘

Kindly contact Michacl Gross at 412-920-5970 with any questions. We will continue to
work with you and your new service provider to ensure a smoath transition and to
 facilitate sny credits that should be applied to your account. '

Very truly yours,

‘Michael Gross
Advanced Services Project Manager

¢ Joan Smith, Pennsylvania Public Usility Commission
Walter Ziemba, Bentleyville Telephone Company




me 22, 2003

Karen Gauden -
143 CrossRidge Road
Charlevoi, PA 15022-3054

Re:  Comeast Account Number 42822.01
‘Telephone Number 724-565-1416

Dear Ms. Gauden:

As you are aware, Comncast has contacted You o advise you that Concast would no
longer be able to provide telephone  service v you,
incotvenience this situation has caused you and your family,

As Comeast’s representatives have previously described (o you. Comcast
authorized by the Pennsylvaria Public Ut ittes Commission (I
to customers in your immediate community. Comcast initiall
to you due to a system ervor that had erroneously indicated
provide service al your address. Comcast subsequently
Comeast has informed the PA PUC of tiis s
conect the problem with the PA PUC.

is not
"A PUC) to provide service
y agreed 1o provide service
Comeast was authorized to
discovered this systeny error.,
ystem error and is cootdinating its elforts to

Since, as noted above Comeast is not autl
imay not continve doing so. T herefore, please be advised th
providing service to your address forty-five (45) days from ¢l
wish o retain wireline telephone service. you must cont
Company (“Bentleyville”) within this forty-five (45) day periad. Comecast has contacted
Bentleyvitle 1o advise of this unusual circumstance. ‘e company has agreed (o assist jy
facilitating a smooth transition and to that end has designated Mr. Walter Ziemba lo be
your exclusive comact for purposes of switching your service. Mr. Ziemba may be
reached at 724-239-2501. Please be advised that because of this change, you will alsg
need to reeeive anew tefephone number, '

at Comcast will ceage
1e date of this letter. If you
act Bentleyville Telephone

We sincerely regret any

wrized o provide service to you, the Company



Bentleyville has assured Comeast that its service can be installed at your premises within
the forty five (45) day period. Nonetheless, both companics have agreed that Comeast
will pot shut off service until Bentleyville verifics that the installation is complete,
provided that instaltation of Bentleyville's service is selieduled by the conclusion of the
lorty-(ive (45) day period. o -

In an effort to mitigale your inconvenience, Corncast will refind $68.85 for three (3)
months of 1ecurring charges for your eatling plan and reimburse you in the amount of
$57.50 which is the cost of a standard installation of service by Bentleyville Telephone
Company. |

Bentleyville bas informed Comeast that its telephone directory for 200372004 has already
been printed.  Thetefore, Comeast will not oaly provide call forwarding to your new
telephoite number on a complimentaty basis for sixty (60) days from the date you swilch
to your new provider, but also will provide another three (3) months of call intercept
sewvice. Call intercept will play a recorded message with your new telephone number for

callers to your Comeast telephone nuber,

Kindly contact Michael Gross at 412-920-5970 with any questions. We will continue (o
work with you and youe new service provider to ensure a smooth transition and to
facilitate any credits that should be applied to your account,

Very ttuly yows,

Michael Gross
Advanced Services Project Manager

o Joun Smith, Penusylvania Public Utility Commission
Walter Ziemba, Bentteyville Telephone Company
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July 22, 2003

Kevin Povich
56 Florence Drive ,
Charlerot, PA 15022-3407

Re:  Comeast Account Number 42138-01
Telephone Number 724-565-4824

Dear Mr. Povich:

As you are aware, Comcast has contacted you to advise you that Comcast would no
longer be able to provide telephone service to you. We sincerely repret any
- inconvenience this situation has caused you and your family. / :

As Comeast’s representatives have previously descrbed to you, Comeast is not
authorized by the Pennsylvania Public Utilities Commission (PA PUC) to provide service
10 customers in your immediate community. Comeast initially agreed to provide service
to you due to a system error that had erroncously indicated Comeast was autharized to
provide service at your sddress, Comcast subsequently discovered this system ¢ror.
Comcast has informed the PA PUC of this system error and is coordinating its efforts to
correct the problem with the PA PUC. ,

Since, as noted above Comeast s not authorized 1o provide service to you, the Company
may not continue doing so. Therefore, please be advised that Comeast will cease
providing service to your address forty-five (45) days from the date of this letter. If you
wish to retain wireline telephone service, you must contact Bentleyville Telephone
Company (“Bentleyville”) within this forty-five (45) day period. Comesst has contacted
Bentleyville to advise of this unusual circurstance. The company has agreed to assist in
facilitating a smooth transition and to that end has designated Mr, Waltef Ziemba to be
your exclusive contact for purposes of switching your service. Mr. Ziemba may be

- reached at 724-239-2501. Please be advised that because of this change, you will also
need to receive 8 new telephone number, B
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- Bentleywille has assured Comeast that its service can be installed at you} premises within
the forty-five (45) day period. Nonetheless, both companies have agreed that Comeast
will not shut off service unul Bentleyville verifies thar the installation is complete,
provided that installation of Bentleyville’s service is scheduled by the conclusion of the
forty-five (45) day period.

months of cecurring charges for your calling plan and refmburse you in the amount of
$57.50 which is the cost of & standard installation of service by Bentleyville Teleptione
Company.

In an effort to mitigate your inconvenience, Comeast will refund $66,00 for three (3)

Bentleyville has informed Coneast thu its telephone directory for 2003/2004 has already
been printed. Therefore, Comcast will not only provide call forwarding ta your new
telephone nurmber on a complimentary basis for sixty (60) days from the date you switch

10 your new provider, but also will provide another three (3) months of call intercept
service. Call intercept will play a recorded message with your new telephone number for
callers to your Comcast telephione murnber,

Kmd"y contact Michael Gross at 412-820-5970 with any questions, We will continue to
work with you and your new service provider to ensure a smooth iransition and to
facilitate any credits that should be applied 1o your account, ‘ ,

Very truly yours,

Michsel Gross
Advanced Services Project Manager

¢ Joan Smith, Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
Walter Ziemba, Bentleyville Telephone Company
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